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We were delighted to welcome parents and carers to our Parent and Carer Open evening this week 

and Year 10 pupils enjoyed the opportunity to try out their customer service skills as we re-opened 

Café Hero, as well as sampling the cakes on offer, baked specially by our students! We look 

forward to this becoming a regular event in our school calendar and inviting more parents and 

carers in during the coming months.

We learnt about World Post Day on 9 October and thought about the ways that the postal service 

has evolved and changed over the years, as well as the importance of communication. Thetford 

class shared some interesting facts using a talk show format to make it fun and memorable with 

special guests Postman Pat and Jess the cat. Find out more on page 4.

Following preparation in assembly and tutorials, pupils managed the practice fire drill really well 

during National Fire Prevention Week, walking sensibly and safely to the field.

I hope you enjoy the many highlights this week, showing pupils engaged in learning and activities 

across the curriculum, in class and out and about. It has been super to see so many pupils awarded 

with certificates as well as ‘Star Baker’ weekly award during our Friday celebration assemblies this 

half term. The Credit Shop has re-opened this week so that pupils can spend what they earn on 

toys, books and games.

A reminder that school finishes for the half term break next week on Thursday 19 October.

A shorter newsletter will be sent out.

Staff will be involved in SEAX training on Friday 20 October so this is a non-pupil day.

We will look forward to welcoming pupils back to school on Monday 30 October.

Mrs A Constantine

Friday 13 October 

2023

Thank you for visiting school this week!

synonyms: flames
similar words:
combustion, energy, glow,
heat, light, spark, sparkle

MEANING
the heat, light, and 

flames produced by 
burning.

https://kids.wordsmyth.net/we/?ent=fire
https://kids.wordsmyth.net/we/?level=2&rid=15497
https://kids.wordsmyth.net/we/?ent=fire
https://kids.wordsmyth.net/we/?level=2&rid=8205
https://kids.wordsmyth.net/we/?level=2&rid=13601
https://kids.wordsmyth.net/we/?level=2&rid=17429
https://kids.wordsmyth.net/we/?level=2&rid=18956
https://kids.wordsmyth.net/we/?level=2&rid=23847
https://kids.wordsmyth.net/we/?level=2&rid=39647
https://kids.wordsmyth.net/we/?level=2&rid=39650


HARVEST HIGHLIGHTS

Classes worked hard in preparation for our special Harvest Assembly last 

week. They had clearly rehearsed and presented some poignant, informative 

and enjoyable pieces to the whole school. Maple class did a super job of 

presenting each group and we had some lovely messages from visitors from 

St Leonard’s Church and Variety Children’s Charity. 

…to all who sent in 

dry goods for our 

Site Team group to 

take to the Food 

Bank- we know 

your generosity 

will be 

appreciated

Harvest Festival 

Assembly

Essex Food Bank info 

Primary classes performed “Beans”

Copse pupils opened the 
Harvest Festival with their 
Rap, specially written for 

the occasion!

Spinney 
class 

finished 
with a 
filmed, 
fruity, 
samba 
finale!

Reverend Maggie 
from St Leonard’s 
Church introduced 

the meaning of 
Harvest with the help 

of ‘Hearty’ from 
Variety Charity

Year 8 classes helped each other to read aloud 
with Orchard sharing the things they were 

thankful for and some Harvest poems

Thetford class read out some 
facts about homelessness and 

young people using “The 
Streets of London” backdrop 
created by Graphics pupils

Rendlesham class made us aware of the 
important purpose of Food Banks

Weald class tested our Harvest 
knowledge with a quiz

We found out 
about food 
around the 
world from 

Epping

“Thanks again for inviting me along to share the 

harvest assembly. It’s a real privilege to be with 

these amazing young people. I certainly learn 

more from them than they do from me. 

Take care and God bless,” Reverend Maggie

“Everyone was so very 

welcoming, the children 

were so well behaved, and I 

could really feel the 

support for all in the 

school. Those who braved 

getting up and doing a piece 

of performance to the 

whole school did so well, 

that's a big ask to stand up 

in front of so many people 

but they all did so well.

Please pass my thanks on to 

your staff as well, what a 

fabulous atmosphere you all 

create!” Sarah, Variety

https://www.essexportal.co.uk/charity/essex-food-banks


“It’s a great school…” PARENT & CARER 
OPEN EVENING: 
Feedback

We are particularly pleased that all 54 parents and carers 

who completed feedback agreed that their child’s tutor 

discussed their progress at KHS since the start of term: 

Thank you for taking time to come, and to 

those who left feedback, these are a few 

of the positive comments left as part of 

our evaluation. We will also take on board 

valuable suggestions for improvement. 
Pupil’s positivity and self-esteem 

is amazing! 

Really nice to see staff 

and pupil work
Pupil is doing amazing, 

so glad to be here

Really happy with how 

learning is going

Lovely to see 

pupil’s work 

and hear about 

his progress

Lovely organised 

evening. 

Pupil is loving her 

time at 

Kingswode Hoe 

and it’s so lovely 

to see her 

confidence grow. 

Thanks to all the 

staff throughout 

the whole school. 

Lovely report and 

very pleased pupil 

has settled in so well

Very positive!

“Thank you for all you do…” 



Receiving letters can bring a unique joy, as 

they hold the sender's personal touch and 

evoke a sense of anticipation and emotional 

warmth that digital communication often 

lacks. 

Opening a letter can be a more personal 

experience than opening an email.

Postcards, birthdays cards and letters can be a 

nice surprise to receive in the post!

World Post Day, observed every year on 

October 9th, celebrates the essential 

role of postal services in connecting 

people, cultures, and ideas across the 

globe, fostering communication and 

understanding. 

It commemorates the establishment of 

the Universal Postal Union in 1874.

Post connects people across the globe.

On May 1 1840, the world’s first postage 

stamp was issued. It featured the profile of 

the young Queen Victoria and cost one 

penny. Soon, other countries followed the 

idea and by 1874, letters were being sent all 

over the world by nearly every country. 

The Universal Postal Union was created in 

Bern, Switzerland and the first World Post 

Day took place in 1969.

Thetford 
invited  some 
special guests 

to answer 
questions all 

about the post 
in their 

assembly…
Postman Pat 

and 
Jess the Cat!



Highlights this week
Pupils in Copse class visited the Knife 

Angel this week. The Knife Angel is a 

travelling sculpture made of 100,000 

knives that have been handed in or seized 

by the police. The statue was much bigger 

than we thought it would be and we were 

shocked by how many knives had been 

used to make it. Pupils also said that they 

felt very 'sad' about the knife crime that 

had resulted in people losing their lives. 

Pupils asked the volunteers lots of 

interesting questions and were very 

sensible. While we were appreciating the 

statue, pupils sketched their own 

interpretations of the statue.

Pupils worked hard at Tesco helping 

with stock rotation, de-carding and 

stocking up the shelves.

“It was a wonderful 

experience” -Smriti



Out and 
about

Oak had a fabulous morning down in the 

woods. They enjoyed being creative using 

paint, sticks and googly eyes to make their 

own creations. Conker hedgehogs and leaf 

robins were also created. 

They had fun playing parachute, ball games 

and chilling in the hammocks.

A group of pupils took part in their first football tournament 

at Shorefields School. The Alex Ball football tournament was 

played between four teams. Kingswode Hoe managed to win 

their first game 7-2, drew their second game 0-0 and drew 

their last game 1-1. Although they didn't lose a game, they 

ended up coming in second place by just one point! 

All the pupils were superbly behaved and did themselves,  

and Kingswode Hoe School, proud.



CREATIVITY
Pupils in Y9 have been learning about how magazines 

are created during their Media lessons. They have 

investigated several magazines and used analysis skills 

to determine what makes a successful front cover. 

Pupils have designed and made their own covers to 

put into practice everything they have learned.

Classes across the school have been 

making leaf prints that will be turned 

into professionally printed Christmas 

cards. These will be available to order 

soon- look out for more details!



E4L Home Learning

Jess cooked 

herself a 

lasagne for 

dinner.

George went pumpkin picking at 

the weekend.

Ruby T enjoyed practising her 

gymnastic skills at the park.

She also loved her first trip abroad 

to France.

Rowan ran an amazing junior park run with a 

personal best of 9 minutes 53 seconds, 15 seconds 

faster than before, finishing in sixth place… 

What an achievement!



Since joining Kingswode Hoe School in 

1986, Mrs Robinson has worked as a 

dedicated and highly regarded Learning 

Support Assistant with so many different 

pupils over the years. 

Her passion for outdoor pursuits, walking 

and PE has always shone through. She 

will be greatly missed. We would like to 

take this opportunity to thank Mrs 

Robinson for her significant length of 

service as our longest standing member 

of staff and wish her every happiness in 

her next chapter as she retires after over 

37 years! 

Wishing staff well
At half term, we will be wishing staff well who are moving on. 

Congratulations and good luck to    

Miss Davey who will be taking on the 

role of Language and Communication 

partner with Essex County Council. 

Having been at our school since 2008, 

she has worked with such a range of 

pupils who will miss her greatly. 

Mrs Deal will be 

taking care of 

Spinney class until 

Christmas before 

Miss Eldret joins 

our team in 

January 2024

DIARY DATES

Friday 20 October- SEAX INSET Day

No pupils in school

Half term break- Friday 20 October – Friday 27 

October inclusive

Monday 30 October

Pupils return to school

Non-Pupil/EHCP Day*- more info to follow

Thursday 16 November

Many thanks 

to Mr Baille who 

has been 

working as our 

site assistant 

this year and 

developed our 

nature garden 

with pupils.
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Coming up…

Themes this half term:  
Week 

beginning
Theme- linked to six 

outcomes/world events

Health, lifestyle & wellbeing: 

Important figures- Mother 

Teresa

Identity & self-

expression: Reading challenge 

& Roald Dahl Day

Accreditation:

Essex Year of Numbers

Resilience & Independence: 

Important figures- Gandhi

Community & Wider World: 

Harvest & the homeless

Employability:

World Post Day & KHS Shop

16/10/23 Goals and achievements this 

half term: Sharing assembly





Workshops and Courses – Signals

https://signals.org.uk/whats-on/


Exhibitions, Art, Films, Events and Venue Hire | Firstsite

https://firstsite.uk/


Home - Variety, the Children's Charity

Following a visit from Sarah Phillips, Challenge Events and Community Fundraising Officer to 
our Harvest Festival, we are looking forward to work with Variety as they celebrate 75 years 
of being there to support those children that need them!

https://www.variety.org.uk/


There is a range of fully funded (Free) CACHE 

accredited Level 2 qualifications available to help 

better understand some key issues around young 

people's mental health and wellbeing, along with a 

range of other qualifications that may help with 

developing careers.

Courses Available: 

• Understanding Autism 

• Neuroscience In The Early Years (0-7)

• Understanding Children and Young Peoples’ 
Mental Health 

• Distressed Behaviour In Children 

• Adverse Childhood Experiences 

• Team Leading

• Counselling 

• Understanding Specific Learning Difficulties 
(ADHD, ADD, Dyslexia and Dyscalculia)

More information here: The aim group course 
information

Follow this link for more information: The aim group 
course booking form 

Free courses for 
parents & carers

https://theaimgroup.co.uk/courses
https://theaimgroup.co.uk/courses
https://theaimgroup.co.uk/booking-form/001Q5000003ENZo
https://theaimgroup.co.uk/booking-form/001Q5000003ENZo
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